
Our Annual Fund Drive is underway.  
Our members are your friends and neighbors 
who proudly serve you 24 hours a day. We stand 
professionally trained and ready to respond to 
your emergency calls for help. We are grateful 
for the support you have given us in the past and 
we hope we can count on you again this year. This 
year we are replacing our current EMS vehicle to 
better serve our community. Our present vehicle 
is beginning to show its age.  The new Suburban 
will cost $58,000.  We have planned carefully to 
keep the cost of the vehicle as low as possible. We will hopefully have taken delivery of this new vehicle by the 
time this letter reaches you.  Funds contributed to this fund drive will be used to help repay the loan to purchase 
this rescue truck. The EMS vehicle is significant for the service we are called upon to provide our community and 
is our most used apparatus. The calls for rescue service continue to increase. The new truck is needed to continue 
the well respected rescue service provided, to you, by the Oswego Town Volunteer Fire Department. THANK YOU!

Call 343-2030 for more information.
MARK YOUR CALENDAR for our annual Barbeques the first Sunday in May and October.

PLEASE put a list of household members' medications on your refrigerator for EMS to have in case of an emergency.

WE ARE ALSO LOOKING FOR 
VOLUNTEERS OVER 18 for 
various positions including active 
duty (fire and/or EMS) corporate 
and social.  If necessary, all training 
is provided.

BOYS AND GIRLS BETWEEN 
THE AGES OF 14 – 17 can join our 
Explorer Post program.  It is a great 
way to meet new friends, learn about 
the fire service and have a good time.  

SMOKE DETECTOR PROGRAM
We will supply and install one smoke detector 
in each residence that does not have one now.  
To get a FREE SMOKE DETECTOR, if you 
do not have one now, you can call the station 
at 343-2030 and leave your name, address & 
phone number and we will contact you.


